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Interstate 29 Lane Closure Planned Near 49th Street in Sioux Falls for DDI 
Construction Project 

SIOUX FALLS, S.D. – On Monday, April 8, 2024, an inside median lane closure is planned for the northbound 
and southbound lanes of Interstate 29 from the 49th Street intersection to the 41st Street intersection. This 
lane closure will be in place for one week to allow crews to conduct maintenance work at 49th Street.  
 
This work is part of phase three construction of the 41st Street Diverging Diamond Interchange (DDI) project. 
Construction began in 2022 and is anticipated to be completed this summer. Over the next few months, crews 
will focus on finishing touches, site clean-up, and transitioning the intersection into an operational DDI. 
 
Drivers are asked to be aware of construction workers and equipment within the work zone. Motorist should 
expect congestion, very slow speeds, and stopped traffic conditions during the closure. 
 
For additional details, visit the project website at https://www.41stddi.com. To receive updates on major 
traffic changes, subscribe to a free text-in service. To subscribe, simply text “41stDDI” to 605-566-4041. 
Subscribers can unsubscribe at any time. For commuter route information, please call the project hotline 
number at 605-884-7189. 
 
About SDDOT: 
The mission of the South Dakota Department of Transportation is to efficiently provide a safe and effective 
public transportation system. 
 
For the latest on road and weather conditions, road closures, construction work zones, commercial vehicle 
restrictions, and traffic incidents, please visit https://sd511.org or dial 511. 
 
Read more about the innovative work of the SDDOT at https://dot.sd.gov. 
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